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SB207  
Relating to Employees 
Senate Committee on Judiciary and Labor 
February 9, 2017 
 
My name is Malia Espinda.  I am a state employee.  However, I do not 
represent my department with this testimony.  
 
Currently if a state employee is seriously ill or injured and has used up 
all accumulated sick and vacation leave, the employee may be able to 
seek donated vacation leave from fellow employees within the same 
department that the employee works in.   
 
The state employee is not permitted to seek donated leave from fellow 
state employees across other departments or agencies.   
 
This measure would address the following: 

 
 A life-long Department of Health employee may have an 

established relationship with a fellow-state employee who works 
in the Department of the Attorney General.  Over the years these 
state employees are more than respectful colleagues, they have 
become caring friends.  However, if one of those employees 
should become seriously ill or injured, the other is prohibited 
from helping with donated vacation leave.  This is simply not 
representative of the Aloha we share as state employees with our 
larger state employee Ohana.   

 
 In the Capitol alone, there are 5 different departments/budgets 

that interface every day.  If he/she ever needed the support, the 
Governor’s, LG’s, PSD Sheriff’s, or Legislative staff could not assist 
the DAGS Janitor who has dutifully cleared out office trash for 
decades.    

 
 State employees who work in a comparatively small department 

to that of the State’s much larger departments are at an extreme 
disadvantage simply because the smaller number of staff presents 
limitations to the pool of potentially available donated leave.   This 
is not fair.   

 



 Currently, when an employee is seriously sick or injured and in 
need of donated leave, a common practice across departments is a 
department-wide e-mail blast soliciting donations.  While this is 
an understandable means to garner donations, it may impact 
employee’s desire for personal privacy during a difficult time.   A 
broader pool may allow the employee to more comfortably seek 
support from close colleagues he or she work more directly with.   

 
 When a state employee transfers from one state department to 

another, the employee’s sick and vacation time transfers, as well.  
This suggests that there is a potential mechanism for departments 
to manage cross-department donated leave within their budgets.  
Alternatively, in the era of Go Funds accounts, perhaps an 
innovative solution could be considered and developed. 

 
Finally, there may be overall state budget cost-savings to establishing a 
shared-leave program across all departments as employees opt to 
donate accumulated leave that might otherwise be paid out in 
retirement.   
 
Thank you for considering this measure.   
 
Aloha, 
Malia Espinda 
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